AEYBA

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, November 18, 2007

Members Present:  Bruce Moriarty, John Mielke, Pat Froiland, Jim Lee, Jeff Scott, Bob Hein, Bill Hanstedt, Shawn Curran, Julie Sonnleitner, Jeff Peterson, Lisa Poss, Mike Waters, Dean Basten

Members Absent: Manny Johnson, Dan Kastner, Lisa Lamers, Eric Kelly, Kevin Kaufman

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Bruce Moriarty

Agenda:

1. Reviewed and approved the Minutes from the Oct. 21, 2007 meeting

· Move to approve the minutes by Bob Hein, seconded by Pat Froiland; Minutes from the Oct. 17, 2007 meeting were approved by all.

2. Update on Financial situation – Bob Hein

· Account balance is $13,766.36 at this time

3. Tom Schmidt from Great American Cookies presented his options for selling cookies as a fundraiser. No action was taken on this. We should discuss @ a future meeting if we would want to consider this as a fundraiser.

4. Rich Kuranda from Players Choice presented his AAU youth programs to the Board. Coach Mielke indicated that this is an option for players but is not a requirement for Appleton East players. Tryouts for Boys and girls are over the next few weeks. AEYBA coaches can make their players aware of this opportunity. 

5. The Packer ticket fundraiser was discussed and Jim Lee was to put some notes out to the coaches regarding the key points related to this fundraiser. Attached is are the notes that were sent out. 

6. We will need to have a discussion of the grade school girls East tournament at a future meeting. We need to strategize on how we can have a successful tournament in 2008. 

7. Jeff Peterson will put together an AEYBA apparel program and get in out to coaches with an order form. Jeff will coordinate this program.

8. Jeff Peterson also offered another fundraiser for AEYBA which includes an on-line merchandise purchasing program. Board members can review this website and we can discuss at our next meeting. www.gafundraising.com
9. The girls Dec.22nd  tournament has six 7th grade teams and seven 8th grade teams signed up.

10. The tournament committee has met twice since our last Board meeting. Two areas that need attention are volunteer coordination and trophies. 

11. In the past AEYBA has had a advertising spots on WHBY East home games. The cost to AEYBA is $1,300. The Board approved for us to continue this  for the 2007/2008 season.

12. We will be ordering Coaches shirts in the next few weeks. Jim Lee will coordinate this with Jeff Peterson. The cost of these shirts will be funded by a donation and will not come out of the AEYBA account.

13.  Pat Froiland motioned to adjourn the meeting,   Bill Hanstedt seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

NEXT MEETING DATE:

Sunday, December 16, 2007

7:00 PM

